



08<sup>th</sup> June 2022

Mr. Ben Ferris Director VCOMM Proprietary LTD Port Vila, Vanuatu

Dear Ben.

## SUBJECT: Notice of Revocation of VCOMM Proprietary LTD Telecom Licence

The Telecommunications, Radiocommunications, and Broadcasting Regulator (TRBR) acknowledges the receipt of your formal request via a letter dated 02<sup>nd</sup> June 2022, requesting the revocation of your telecommunications licence issued by the TRBR on the 12<sup>th</sup> of November 2020.

Having considered the reasons presented, the TRBR confirms that your request is in alignment with and best satisfies condition stipulated under Section 15 (1)(a) of the TRBR Act. The TRBR is fully aware and do understands that VCOMM has been struggling due to COVID-19 restrictions as well as facing difficulties to access finances to be able to ensure the company's operation and able to sustain itself.

The TRBR feels unfortunate that VCOMM has been in the situation but, wish to thank VCOMM for its positive contributions towards the development of Vanuatu's telecom sector. The TRBR also want to make it known that this licence revocation is made by a mutual agreement and does not, nor will not in the future, restrict, in anyway VCOMM as a company to re-apply for a licence.

Yours faithfur

Brian Winji

RADIOCU est Th.CATIO Telecommunications, Radiocommunications and Broadcasting Regulator

TELECONING MICATIONS, RADIOCOVING MICATIONS